

EAST GREENWICH TOWNSHIP SCHOOL DISTRICT

Andrea Evans, Superintendent

Gregory Wilson, Business Administrator

January 5, 2023

Dear East Greenwich Township School District Community,

The East Greenwich Township School District is committed to protecting the health of the students, teachers, and staff members. To protect our community and be in compliance with the Department of Education regulations, the East Greenwich Township Schools' drinking water was tested for lead in November of 2021. The purpose of the sampling was to identify and address any drinking water location above the EPA action level of 15.5 parts per billion (ppb).

Of the 215 locations originally tested, twelve (12) locations indicated results above the 15.5 parts per billion (ppb) action level. Eight (8) of the locations were permanently taken out of drinking water service. The remaining 4 locations were replaced and retested. All four retested locations came back with satisfactory results. Locations are listed below:

SAMPLE LOCATION	SAMPLE RESULT
Jeffrey Clark School Sink – Nurse's Restroom	Passed
Jeffrey Clark School Sink – Room 150	Passed
Samuel Mickle School Bubbler – Pre-Kitchen	Passed
Samuel Mickle School Sink – Media Work Room	Passed

Questions regarding the sample locations can be directed to me by email, wilsong@eastgreenwich.k12.nj.us or by phone, 856-423-2958 x1002. Thank you for your continued support of the East Greenwich Township School District.

Sincerely,

Gregory Wilson

School Business Administrator

Gregary Wilson